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CEPHEUS ENERGY PROJECT, LLC’S RESPONSE TO STAFF’S 

SEVENTH DATA REQUEST DATED NOVEMBER 18, 2021 

1. In traveling along Rosebrook Road (130), approximately ¼ mile north of the existing 

substation at the intersection of Lockwood Rd (50) and Rosebrook, I observed a weather 

station on the west side of Rosebrook Rd that appears just east of the project area 

boundary in that section of the proposed project.  Is this station associated with the 

Cepheus project? 

 RESPONSE: Yes, this weather station is associated with the Cepheus project. It was installed 

in March 2021 in coordination with the participating landowner. 

2. Just south (maybe 100 feet) of that weather station, I observed what appears to be a water 

well.  It doesn’t appear this water well was identified in the application. I looked at the 

ODNR water well records map and did not see any reference to a well at this location.  Can 

the Applicant confirm what this feature is and provide any details associated with 

it?  Please see map below for reference. 
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 RESPONSE:  Figure 4 of Exhibit C, the Geology and Hydrogeology Report, identified well 

#973271 near the residence at 8910 Rosebrook Road, which is the property immediately 

to the south of the well property location shown on the map provided by the OPSB staff 

(above). The well log record for well #973271, included in Attachment A of Exhibit C, 

indicates that the well is owned by Mike Moats, with a well location address of 8910 

Rosebrook Road. The latitude and longitude on the original well log is in the general 

location of the well in question. The Applicant has confirmed with Mr. Moats that the well 

identified in the field by OPSB Staff belongs to the Moats family and is the well that was 

identified as #973271 in Exhibit C of the Application. 
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